
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

               SELECTMEN 

                              MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 18, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen worked with the town clerk to update the ballot for open offices.  

The budget committee will meet on Thursday January 21, 2016 at 7:00 P.M. at the townhall.  

The selectmen discussed the next replacing culverts seven and eight on the Mine Ledge Road in the 

spring.  

The Town of Surry received a bid from Mike Edwards for the upper Pond Road culvert.  

The Planning Board is meeting this evening at 7:00 P.M. Bruce Smith will attend the meeting.  

The selectmen signed the payroll. Four hours were added to John Davis’s check due to an error.  

Jay Croteau has the new Intent to Cut form on the website.  

Mary Fosher asked the selectmen if they would agree to give out extra Surry history books at their 

history night. The selectmen agreed to her request.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen discussed the warrant articles in preparation for town meeting.  

The selectmen discussed possibilities for cemetery trustees to be added to the ballot. Without any 

current cemetery trustees, the selectmen will put in a warrant article authorizing the selectmen to do 

the job until a willing volunteers are assigned.  

The selectmen will put on $100,000.00 for road work for 2016.  

The selectmen will raise $15,000.00 for the Town hall Expendable Trust.  

The selectmen will keep open the Police Account for 2016 as well as keep the Police Cruiser fund intact.  

Jay Croteau moved to accept Bruce Smith as the selectboard’s representative for the Budget 

Committee.Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to have Bruce Smith represent the 

selectmen.  

John Davis dropped off the Intent to Cut for the Kiritsy lot.  



Graz Engineering is willing to be the engineering consult for the Patnode Subdivision. The Patnodes are 

fine to have Graz be the consult for the road project.  

The selectmen discussed the Merriam Farm sale of property in Surry and Walpole and the remaining 

three acre parcel.  

Jay Croteau received a call report for 2015 from the State Police and has asked for more pistol permits 

for the town.  

Bruce Smith stated the MS61 would be emailed to Jay Croteau in Word with a separate signature page.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


